

June 25, 2021

Timothy G. Sekerak Chief Clerk of the House State Capitol Building, H271 Salem, OR 97301

RE: Vote Explanation on HB 3055

Dear Chief Clerk Sekerak,

I voted "no" on HB 3055 and wish to explain my vote.

While I am in support of infrastructure advancements, there is nothing in this bill that legitimately addresses climate change concerns and, alternatively calls into question causes pause as to whether sections of the bill may hinder the progression towards green infrastructure goals. We need to consider our current climate crisis when we invest in transportation or we will never be able to adequately fight back against climate change. As someone who deeply believes that it is urgent, we act to halt climate change with all possible avenues, I could not in good conscience vote in favor of an infrastructure bill that doesn't address the biggest threat of our lifetime.

Sincerely,

State Representative WLnsvey E Campos, House District 28

Wey S